MCGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL FACULTY OF MEDICINE 16th December, 1929. (Dict. 14th December) OFFICE OF THE DEAN Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G. Principal - McGill University, Montreal. Dear Sir Arthur. Re Acknowledgment to Donors of Scholarships. In reply to your enquiry, I may say that all students who have received scholarships in the Medical Faculty have either written to the donors, expressing appreciation, or have paid them a personal visit. This has been the practice since the initiation of the scholarships, and I have, of course, acknowledged them myself personally in each instance. With respect to the scholarships enjoyedby the graduates, this has not been the practice, because the money is so often divided among groups of men, and it seems sufficient to send an acknowledgment from the University authorities. Wherever possible, I try to make these contacts as personal as I can. Faithfully yours, CHMartin.